
Minutes of the Villas HOA Board of Directors Meeting 
October 20, 2022, 6:30 P.M. 
Location: In front of 100 C


Board members present: Joan Kanan, Stephanie Morse, Pat Lee, Mary McCormick, 
Jan Drew


HOA Members Present:  Cynthia Paulson, 149A SE; Cathy Shoultz, 133C; Kristina 
Holmen-Mohr, 189 NE; Glen Rushing 132C SE; Nancy Titcher, 188 NE, Isabel Rush, 
187 NE, Joel Yohalem, 183 NE, Holly Hinson 184 NE.


1. Call to Order. The President called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.


2. Approval of Minutes. Approval of the minutes was moved by Pat Lee, seconded by 
Jan Drew. The minutes were approved without amendment by a vote of 5-0.


3. Finance Report – Pat Lee. 

a. SE:


1.  Operating acct balance $9,850 
2.  Reserve balance $26.768 
3.  Calvert Construction - new gate at 149C - $850 
4.  Sadlers - removal of dead bush at 165B - $25


b. NE

1.  Operating acct balance $8,708

2.  Reserve balance $46,724

3.  Roof reserve $16,400

4.  Calvert Construction - $2,120 - wood rot and walkway at 185

5.  Calvert Construction - $850 - new gate at 193

6.  Calvert Construction - $3,000 - replace deck at 186

7.  Lance Maxwell - $110 - water leak repair at 173

8.  Sadler’s Lawn Care - $80 - removal of dead bush ($25), removal of dead tree 

at 187 ($35), cleaning of courtyard at 192 ($30)


Both budgets are on target for this time of year.  All dues arrearages have been paid.


On motion by Mary McCormick, seconded by Jan Drew, and approved by a vote of 5-0, 
the finance report was approved as submitted.


4. Pool Committee Report – Mary McCormick. Wally (Pool Tech) determined that 
debris was clogging the water hose, through which water was not running, and 
cleared it. The Landscape Committee was asked to have the area around the spigot 
for the pool hose cleared to make access easier. The pool motor was replaced (60% 
SE/ 40% NE split of cost). Elsasser changed the pool lock code (60% SE/40% NE 
split of cost). On motion by Pat Lee, seconded by Jan Drew, and approved as 
submitted by a vote of 5-0, the pool committee report was adopted as submitted.




5. Landscape Committee Report – Judy Arnette (attached). On motion by Pat Lee, 
seconded by Jan Drew, and approved by a vote of 5-0, the landscape committee 
report was approved as submitted.


6. Architectural Control Committee Report – Cynthia Paulson (attached). See 
discussion below at Para. 8.A & B.


7. Manager’s Report (attached).


8. Old Business


A. Waiting on quotes along with site plan for retaining wall on NE. Continued until 
next meeting.


B.  Removal of electrical Post by Pool Stairs lighting options/cost. Estimates should 
be received soon, according to the Manager. Continued until next meeting.


C. NE Drainage issues at 182 NE (Status). The Board rejected a quote in the 
amount of $8647 to fix the drainage issues. Stubbs installed a diverter at 184 NE.


D. Waiting on requests for: information on costs associated with implementation of 
the Magnolia Report in its entirety and in segments; information on cost of 
installing a French drain at the lowest point behind the homes on the south side 
of the NE; cost of purchasing and installing earth bags behind home on NE. 
(Status). Continued until next meeting.


E. Waiting on hurricane tree assessment and cost of removal of dead trees on NE. 
One quote in the amount of $4500 has been received. The Manager is awaiting a 
quote from AAA. Continued until next meeting.


F. Reminder to fill out the contact information form. The President reminded 
residents to fill out the contact information form and return it to the Manager so 
that the resident directory can be updated.


9. New Business


A. Architectural Committee recommendation for new forms when HOs submit 
requests to the Board for changes or repairs to their property. 


The Board referred several questions to the committee related to solar panels, 
the legal language used in the forms, and interpretation of § 4 of the Owner’s 
Acknowledgment. The manager will refer the questions to the Board’s attorney. 
The committee will relay the attorney’s opinion and bring back the amended 
forms and additional information for Board review and approval. 


On motion by Stephanie Morse, seconded by Jan Drew, approved by a vote of 
5-0, the Board directed the Manager to send the new forms to legal counsel to 
review and to give an opinion and comments on the wording.




B. Architectural Committee Recommendation on request by HO of 133 B SE to 
replace windows at HO expenses. On motion by Pat Lee, seconded by Jan 
Drew, the request was approved by a vote of 5-0.


C. 2023 Budget Recommendation for SE


On motion by Pat Lee, seconded by Stephanie Morse, approved by a vote of 5-0, 
the Board deferred the SE 2023 Budget Recommendation in order for the SE 
Homeowners to vote on the proposed budget increase offered by the SE Budget 
Committee. The committee recommended an increase of about 13% that would 
raise the SE monthly dues to $230.00 per month. The committee determined that 
the increase is needed in order to keep up with the increased cost of living and to 
avoid future large special assessments. The votes will be counted at the Interim 
Board meeting on November 3, 2022, 6:00 p.m. at the Community Pool


D. 2023 Budget Recommendation for NE


On motion by Pat Lee, seconded by Stephanie Morse, and approved by a vote of 
5-0, the budget recommended by the NE Budget Committee to raise the 2023 
monthly dues for NE Homeowners by 5% was adopted.


E. Yard Signs


The By-laws of the Villas forbid all yard signs except for sale and for rent.  Two 
Homeowners put up political signs this campaign season.  One immediately took 
theirs down when informed it was against the rules.  The other HO refused to 
comply and erroneously claimed the sign was on city property when it is in fact 
on HO property as recently determined by the city. Kayla was instructed to inform 
them again of the violation before any further action is taken by the Board. 


10. Board Member Issues, Comments


Moved by Mary McCormick, seconded by Stephanie Morse, approved by a vote of 5-0, 
that the Board allow the President to find a location to hold Board meetings during the 
winter months at a cost of no more than $50 per month.


 
11. Residents Comments, Questions

 
Time and Date of Next Meetings:  The next Interim Board meeting will be held on 
November 3rd at 6:00 p.m at the Community Pool. The next regularly scheduled Board 
meeting will be on November 17, at 6:00. The location will be announced. 




Landscaping Report


This month begins the time when we cut back on the mowing except where 
needed.  This enables us to catch up on our list of projects as requested by the HOA 
Board. 
Since our last report, the Sadler's have sprayed for the chinch bug issue at 191 and 
193.  If necessary, Marcus will spray again this week.  Due to the dryness of the ground, 
we will not be putting out the rye seed behind building 100 until it either rains some or 
we figure out a way to get that area wet enough to seed it.  This is something we have 
done yearly for a number of years to help keep grass in that area to slow down storm 
water drainage.


During this past month, Marcus looked at the area next to 181C and quoted a 
price of $150 to remove all the rotted logs and the carrier that holds them and the cost 
to dispose of it at the dump.  We are still waiting to hear what the Board has decided 
concerning this area.  Last week, they addressed the area along the east side of the 
pool that needed the foliage thinned out, due to the recent water problem.  Please keep 
in mind that the ferns were originally planted there as a buffer for water drainage and 
therefore, removing them would cause other problems.  If they need more thinning out 
then all you have to do is let me know and Marcus will work with the crew to get done 
again.  We have the area at the entrance to the NE on our schedule to be trimmed back 
to give a more manicured effect, trimming along the north side of the NE and the South 
side of the SE.  Please keep in mind, we will be trimming areas that are overgrown; 
trimming back Pampas grass and Crepe Myrtles in January and February.  We will also 
be trimming dead fronds off the Palm trees where possible.


We have a wonderful crew that works diligently to keep our community looking 
well-groomed.


Added: In addition to the prior report, the fence at the corner of the SE fence area 
(at the back corner where we had a problem with trespassers) has been completed by 
Garrett Moran.  We thank Garrett for help with this project.


Respectfully submitted, 
Judy Arnette, chairperson 
 



The Villas Architectural Control Committee Report – October 2022 

Committee Members:  SE - Cynthia Paulson, Chair, Cathy Shoultz, Toni Riordan;   
NE – Isabel Rush, Dean Falk; Dorothy Webb, Historian Consultant 


• The Architectural Control Committee (“ACC”) submitted for Board review, an 
Architectural Review Application form and recommends this form once approved, be 
posted on our website for use by HOs to submit all architectural requests. (Attachment 
A) 


• The ACC also submitted an Architectural Agreement form to be signed by both 
the HO and a HOA representative upon formal Board approval of any architectural 
request.  The ACC further recommends that the wording of the agreement be reviewed 
to ensure use as a legal document.  (Attachment B) 


•  133B SE Architectural Request – to replace windows with 6 series 4000 double 
hung windows, all white with no grids, and a 6-foot sliding glass door, all white with no 
grids. Energy star rated. (Attachment C) 

Recommendation:  The ACC recommends approval for the architectural change 
request as stated above and shown in Attachment C. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cynthia D. Paulson, Chair  
Architectural Control Committee  
10/19/2022 
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